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Career & Technical Education 

Submitted by Michael Wright, SkillsUSA Advisor, Grayôs Creek High School 

Mark Straub and Spencer Rowell's competitions couldn't have 
been more different. But both had the same outcome - first place.  
 

Mark and Spencer, both 18 and seniors at Gray's Creek 
High School, took top honors in their categories in a SkillsUSA 
competition held April 19-21 at the Greensboro Coliseum and Koury 
Convention Center. Both are advancing to a national competition 
scheduled in June in Louisville, Kentucky. 
 

Mark competed in an information technology services competition, 
racing against the clock to see how many computer problems he could 
solve in a given period of time. 
 

Spencer's competition was much more physical. He won a firefighting 
competition, performing tasks such as equipment carrying, ladder 
racing and tying ropes and knots. 
 

Michael Wright, technology education teacher at Gray's Creek, couldn't be prouder of both the students.  "I'm 
thrilled," Wright said. "When I shook their hands before they went onstage, I'm not sure whose smile was bigger, 
theirs or mine." 
 

SkillsUSA, formerly known as Vocational Industrial Clubs of America, is a nationwide organization designed to help 
students who are preparing for careers in technical, skilled and service occupations. The group claims more than 
330,000 members. 

 
At the state conference in Greensboro, students competed in categories in-
cluding cabinet making, aviation technology, robotics and nursing. Wright 
said nearly 2,000 students competed in about 120 categories. 
 

Mark competed against 30 other students. They were given a series of com-
puter problems they had to solve, such as software troubleshooting. 
 

"We actually had to get rid of viruses without a virus scanner," said Mark, 
who is already a certified computer technician. "I was answering over 250 
questions. My competition took five hours."   While Mark was bent over his 
computer, working out technical problems, he could hear Spencer and the 
other competitors in the firefighting contest as they struggled with putting on 

their gear, hauling equipment and other tasks. 
 

Spencer is no stranger to the firefighters' job. In addition to classes at Gray's Creek and E.E. Smith high schools, he 
volunteers with the Cotton Fire Department.  Still, Spencer said he was surprised he did as well as he did at the com-
petition.  "Very shocked," he said. "I thought I did good but I had no idea I did that well."  As they look forward to 
the national competition in Louisville, Mark and Spencer are also considering their career option. 
 

Spencer said he wants to be a flight medic or trauma nurse as well as a firefighter. Mark plans to study at Fayetteville 
Technical Community College before going on to another college to study computer technology.  Whatever their 
career choices, the two said their experience at the SkillsUSA competition can't help but enhance their chances at 
success.  "I guess it will give me an edge up in the interview process," Spencer said. "Not many people can say that 
they've been to a nationals for firefighting in high school." 
 
Staff writer Rodger Mullen can be reached at mullenr@fayobserver.com or 486-3561. Photos by Shannon Millard. 

Spencer Rowell, a senior at Cumberland County 

Schools Fire Academy at E. E Smith High School 

races the clock to put on his uniform. 

Mark Straub , a senior at Grayõs Creek 

High School assembles a computer 

from scratch. 

Excellence In Action: Gray's Creek Students Shine 

mailto:mullenr@fayobserver.com


Whatõs WORKING in  

Career & Technical Education  

JUNE  2016 

PAGE 2 

The students from Pine Forest High School's Academy of 

Emergency Medical Science (AOEMS) traveled to 

Discovery Place in Charlotte to view the Body World exhibit on 

March 24, 2016.  It was truly an amazing day for students and   

the adults alike.   

 

The anatomical exhibits were fascinating to observe, and the 

museum staff members were very helpful in pointing out the 

special details of each organ system!  Our Academy students had 

an opportunity to test their anatomy identification skills as they 

observed exhibits that depicted CT body scans, blood flow 

through the heart, damaged lung tissue, fetal development, 

muscle-skeletal system development, and so much more.    

AOEMS Field Trip to the Body World Exhibit  

On March 21, Christian Robinson, a 2013 graduate of South View 

High School (SVHS) spoke to Mr. Robert Vencillõs classes. 

Christian is currently a junior at North Carolina State University, 

majoring in Engineering. He strongly suggested to the students that if 

they are truly interested in pursuing a major in engineering, to take 

Principles of Technology classes and the higher levels of math while in 

high school. Christian said by taking Principles of Technology classes 

and the higher levels of math, he was better prepared to be successful 

in his core engineering college classes. Also, Christian shared with the 

students college life and making the transition from high school to 

college. 

 Former SVHS Student Speaks to Technology Classes 
Submitted by Robert Vencill, Technology Teacher and Helen Scott, CTE Facilitator 

Christian Robinson (standing) speaks to class.  

Submitted by Michelle Quinn, AOEMS Director, PFHS 
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Grayôs Creek High School Annual Club Day 

Grayõs Creek High School hosted its 3rd Annual Club Day on February 17, 2016. This event was held in 

collaboration with Career and Technical Education (CTE) Month and was coordinated by Toscha Yeager, a 

business teacher and advisor of several organizations at GCHS.  Toscha is an advocate of clubs and 

organizations because she was shy and quiet in high school and first year of college.  Her participation in clubs 

and organizations allowed her to be able to communicate with others as well as improve her GPA and receive 

scholarships. According to research, students that are in clubs and organizations have more opportunities for 

growth, such as social skills, academics and career awareness. Students at GCHS were able to see and speak to 

representatives from Career and Technical Student Organizations (CTSOs) as well as other non-CTSO 

organizations, such as JROTC and Art and Poetry clubs. Club Day took place in the schoolõs atrium during all 

five lunch periods with a total of 14 clubs and organizations participating. The following clubs participated. 

 

National Technical Honor Society (NTHS) 

Future Business Leaders of America (FBLA) 

Future Farmers of America (FFA) 

Academy of Information and Technology (AOIT)  

National Honor Society (NHS) 

Student Government Association (SGA) 

Girls Expecting More Success (GEMS) 

 

Family, Career, Community Leaders of America 

Health Science Education (HSE-HOSA) 

Art Club 

JROTC 

Poetry Club/Slam 

Gamerõs Club 

SkillsUSA 

Submitted by Toscha Yeager, Business Teacher, GCHS 
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On Thursday, May 19, State and National FFA 

Officers visited Cape Fear High School's 

Academy of Agriculture and Natural Resources.   
      
Pictured with members of the Cape Fear High 

School FFA officers are Horace Johnson, Eastern 

Regional Agriculture Education Coordinator, Chip 

Lucas, CTE Executive Director, Carson Phipps, 

CTE Coordinator, Nathan Chabot, CFHS 

Agriculture Teacher, and Whitney Martin, CFHS 

Agriculture Teacher and Academy Director. 

�:�K�D�W�¶�V���+�D�S�S�H�Q�L�Q�J���L�Q���7�L�J�H�U���&�R�X�Q�W�U�\�������� 
  Submitted by Dr. Robin Pusztay, SVHS, Horticulture Teacher  

The Agriculture students at South View High School have been very busy this school year adding beautiful plants and flowers to 

the schoolõs campus both inside and outside.  Dr. Robin Pusztay and students have begun a new project, Education Edible 

Arboretum, which will enhance the studentsõ learning and provide them with more 

real-world òhands-onó experiences in plant science education.  To help make their 

project a success, the carpentry students under the direction of their teacher, 

William Wamsley, are building the 24õ x 60õ wood pergola which will be located 

behind the school. 

The groundbreaking has already taken place for the new garden pergola.  The 

agricultural students are now at work in the 

greenhouse growing the various plants.  

Some crops the students are growing are a 

variety of grapes, assorted fruit trees, herbs, berries, sweet corn, squash, cucumbers, 

melons and vegetables. Gardens measuring 8õ x 8õ will be available for use for growing 

vegetables for their families.  

The student organization for the agriculture classes is Future Farmers of America (FFA).  

One of the organizationõs strong principles is the commitment of developing community 

service and relationships within the schoolõs community.  When the crops are ready for 

harvesting, the community will be invited to purchase the items and the donations will go to 

the Second Harvest Food Bank.  �1�R�Z�����Z�K�D�W�·�V���L�Q���\�R�X�U���V�F�K�R�R�O�·�V���E�D�F�N�\�D�U�G��  
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